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Important Information for all Members of the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS)
Employee contributions to the Local Government Pension Scheme are ‘banded’ based on pensionable pay.  The following table gives the rate of pay and bands of contribution for 2019/2020
	Pensionable Pay Range (2019/2020)
	Contribution Rate

	Up to £14,400           
	5.5%

	£14,401 to £22,500
	5.8%

	£22,501 to £36,500
	6.5%

	£36,501 to £46,200
	6.8%

	£46,201 to £64,600
	8.5%

	£64,601 to £91,500
	9.9%

	£91,501 to £107,700
	10.5%

	£107,701 to £161,500
	11.4%

	£161,501 or more
	12.5%


For Full time (37 hours per week) staff, the band will be based on total pensionable pay.  A full time member on a salary of £23,000 pa will pay contributions equating to 6.5% of their salary.
For Part time staff, the band will be based on actual pensionable pay.   Therefore, a member who works 18.5 hours per week in a post where the whole time equivalent salary is £23,000 (but their actual pay is £11,500), will pay contributions of 5.5% of their salary.
For Term time only, the band will be based on the actual pensionable pay received. For example, a member who is contracted to be paid 45 weeks per year and  whose whole time equivalent salary is £23,000 will pay contributions of 5.8% (actual salary £19,849). 
For multiple posts, i.e. LGPS members with more than one post; each post will be banded separately. 

On 1st April each year, NYCC will allocate the appropriate band for all members’ pensionable pay and this will not change during the financial year unless there is a post change, expiry of pay protection or pay award.  For new posts commencing during the year, their band will depend on starting salary.  
Only permanent changes to pensionable pay will result in re-banding. 
If members have variable or nil hours contracts, the relevant band will be based on an assessment of the total pensionable pay received in the previous year.   For new variable or nil hours posts, banding will be by reference based on the whole time equivalent of the salary, and reviewed 6 months after appointment so as to ensure the correct band has been allocated (based on total pensionable pay in the first 6 months after appointment). If any member believes this would be inaccurate, they should ask their Line Manager to contact Employment Support Services for further information. 
For all Payroll information, please contact Employment Support Services.

For information on the Local Government Pension Scheme, please visit www.nypf.org.uk, the website for the North Yorkshire Pension Fund 
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